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Attention All Contractors 
 
 

DO NOT DEPOSIT 
CONSTRUCTION MATERIALS 

ON THE STREET 
 
 

Effective immediately, placement of construction materials on the 
street (public or private) is no longer allowed. 
 
Recent NPDES  regulations impose tighter control on depositing 
construction materials on the street.  Violation of NPDES 
regulations could result in large fines and clean-up costs for the 
parties involved. 
 
 

Suggestions: 
• Unload construction materials on private properties, such as 

private driveways. 
• Implement appropriate erosion control methods. 
• Confine all materials to the deposit area.  Do not allow 

materials to drain onto the street. 
 
 
 
Construction Materials:  

The term construction materials shall include, but not limited to, sand, rock, brick, roofing material, 
lumber, etc. 

 
Appeal Process: 

Contact the City of Orange Public Works Department, (714) 744-5525, for further guidelines.  An 
erosion control plan and a traffic control plan must be submitted and approved by the Public Works 
Department before any work is done. 
 
An Encroachment Permit may be issued if all permit requirements are satisfied.  Fees related to the 
Encroachment Permit include (1) Permit Fee of $50, (2) Inspection Fee of $50 minimum, and (3) Clean-
up Deposit Fee of $1,000 minimum. 
 
Placement of construction materials on arterial streets is absolutely prohibited. 
 

NPDES = National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System.  See http://www.swrcb.ca.gov/ 
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